
Announcements 

 

Caregiver opportunity For many years, Keith Miller has faithfully served 

as one of our church’s caregivers.  Changes to Keith’s own health have led 

him to ask the elders to find someone else to step into his congregational 

caregiver position.  Is God calling you to be the next caregiver?  If so, 

please contact one of the elders or Pastor Jeff.  

 

Women of Faith  If you do not have a regular Sunday School class, we 

want to welcome you to join our small Bible Study/Sunday School class, in 

room 114, at 9:30, on Sunday mornings! Phyllis Stutzman 

 

Attention Campers!  Bible Memory Camp is less than two months 

away.  High School camp is June 1-5 and Jr. High and Elementary camp 

(Grades 2-8) is June 7-10.  As in recent years, campers will need to register 

for camp online at bmm.life/register. The deadline to register is May 

15.  For more information, please look for a lime green information sheet 

in your church mailbox or literature rack.  Registration information can also 

be found on the church website homepage. Email your registrations to 

pvmc.office@gmail.com or print and place in the designated mailbox.  

 

Card shower for Vernon Slagle:  On Thursday, April 29th, Vernon will 

celebrate his 99th birthday.  He would enjoy receiving cards from you 

wishing him a "happy birthday"!  Roberta 

 

Sunday morning music If you have interest in being involved in leading 

singing or helping with music on Sunday mornings, please contact Kyle 

Slagell at 405-542-7179. 

 

Mennonite Disaster Service The Oklahoma West MDS meeting is next 

Sunday, May 2, at 2:00 pm, in the fellowship hall. The meeting will be 

followed by a time of refreshments. Everyone interested in this mission is 

invited to attend.  

 

May Bible Readings The May Bible Reading and prayer list is available 

in the literature rack. You may also find it on our webpage: pvmcok.org.  

 

For the Ladies Ladies, are you interested in joining our "blessing plate" 

ministry?  By signing your name on the list, provided on the credenza,  you 

are agreeing to make/bake something special for one of the ladies on the 

list.  Mark your name off the list only when you RECEIVE the plate, then 

choose any name on it and bless them the following week, trying to be 

anonymous as possible. Have fun blessing others. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Delegates The elders have appointed Daryl Mast, Delvin & Anita Mast, 

Travis Chupp, Tonia Martin,  and Bill & Carolene Jackson as delegates for 

the  annual South Central Mennonite Conference gathering, July 23-25, at 

Whitestone Mennonite Church in Hesston, KS.  This year's annual 

gathering has a virtual option for those unable to attend in person.   
 

Nursery update  At this time, parents will continue to be responsible for 

their children in the nursery.  
 

Edwin and Melissa Detweiler are so very happy and proud to 

finally announce the adoption of our new son, John Harvey 

Detweiler.  With great responsibility, comes great joy.   Born 

10-5-2017 and forever ours 4-20-2021.  We believe God has 

big plans for John, and we can’t wait to witness Gods unfailing love in his 

life and ours.  Jeremiah 29:11.   

~You have opportunity to welcome John into the Detweiler home with gifts 

of celebration. John Harvey is 31 lbs. and 40 inches tall. He loves playing 

outside, wrestling, paw patrol, superheroes, pets, dinosaurs and playing ball 

of any kind.  A table is in the foyer.  

 

From Global Disciples Thank you so much for your prayers and ongoing 

relationship for the Lord's work among the least-reached people in the 

world. Your generosity and prayer mean the world to our brothers and 

sisters in Christ, working to reach their own country with the Gospel. To 

learn more about Global Disciples, there is a virtual event tonight April 25, 

at 6:00 p.m.   To learn more about their work, go to: globaldisciples.org and 

simply click on "virtual event" at 6:00 p.m. this evening. Please share your 

story and share in the story of reaching the world by 

visiting www.globaldisciples.org/withinreach. Feel free to contact, 

jerry.meadows@globaldisciples.org.  if you have questions or want to be 

more involved.  May we continue to see the Lord at work and may we join 

Him locally and around the world.  Thanks again! -The West Oklahoma 

Global Disciples team and Jerry Meadows. 

 

Active Membership List Update.  Thank you to everyone who has 

indicated a desire to be a part of PVMC.  The elders will begin following 

up with non-members who want to be a part of PVMC, as well as past 

members who have not yet signed up. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Contact Us 

  Office hours: T-TH 9 am to 2 pm and Friday 9 am to noon 

  Address: 94948 N 2450 Rd Hydro, Ok 73048 

  Phone: 405-663-2301 

  Email: pvmc.office@gmail.com ~Secretary: Kathy Thomas 

  Website: www.pvmcok.org or find us on Facebook @pvmchydro 

  Pastor Jeff  Selzer: Personal phone: 580-816-0459 

      email: pvmc.jeff@gmail.com 

  Elders: Matt Jackson*, Karl Stutzman, Mike Steigman, Delvin Mast,  

      Stenson Miller (open meetings the 1st and 3rd Wednesdays at 7:30 pm) 

  Christian Ed: Faith Slagell*, Margaret Schrock, Amanda Miller,  

      Cindy Hunt, Susan Shantz  

  Trustees: Freeman Schrock*, Travis Chupp, Dwayne Slagell 

  Sunday Evening Planning Committee: Edwin /Melissa Detweiler,  

      Seth/Julie Thomas, Karl/Brenda Stutzman  

  Mission’s Committee: Daryl Mast*, Hank Eichelberger, Del Mast, 

     Tonia Martin,  Bill & Carolene Jackson, Keith Miller, Pastor Jeff             

   (anyone is welcome to meet with this group the 2nd Wednesday at 8 pm)  

  Care Givers: David* and Martha Miller, Kathie Switzer 

  Audio/Visual: Jordan Miller*, Wes Miller, Michael Slagell  

  MDS (Mennonite Disaster Service) Wes Miller   

  SALT: Carolene Jackson, Ellen Shantz, Dori Slagell 

     *contact person for each committee.              .     

 

 

 

Children/Youth SS classes Rm  Sunday School Teacher  

2 to 4 year old’s 123  Ally Chupp; Becky Peachy 

Pre-K to Grade 1 207 Carolene Jackson/Loretta Propps 

2nd, 3rd, 4th, 5th  Grades 201 Daryl Mast, Travis Chupp 

6th-8th  Grades 202 Matthew & Chelsea Villines 

9-12 grades  204 Chanda Jackson 

Song leader   Candace Slagell 
   

Adult SS Classes Rm  SS Contact Person(s) 

S.W.A.G.    
(Saved With Amazing Grace) 

108 Chanda Jackson 

New Beginnings 105  Kyle and Nikki Slagell 

Fellowship  106  Kent and Beth Switzer 

Kingdom Seekers 107  Edwin Detweiler 

I.H.O.P (In Hands of Potter)  102  Erika Stutzman 

Come & See 109  Blair Cilliers/Brittney Miller 

Women of Faith  114  Phyllis Stutzman  

Fathers Class 115  Layman Slagell 

New Vision 116 Diane Peoples 
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Upcoming Events 
 

Today  April 25, 2021 

9:30 am Sunday School  

10:30 am Worship Service (also livestreaming on pvmcok.org) 

Nursery ~Parents are responsible for supervising their children. 
 

This week April 26-May 1 

Saturday Hannah Detweiler graduation SWOSU 
   
Next Sunday ~May 2, 2021 

9:30 am Sunday School  

10:30 am Worship Service (will stream live on pvmcok.org) 

2:00 pm OK MDS unit meeting in the fellowship hall 
 

Upcoming events 

Bible Memory Camps  

   June 1-5 Sr high (Grades 9-12)  

   June 7-10 Grades 2-8  

July 12-15 VBS (Vacation Bible School) 

July 23-25 South Central Conference in Hesston 

 

Graduates from PV 

~High School 

    May 14 Summer Miller Thomas/Fay/Custer 

    May 15 Kayla Stutzman Weatherford 

    May 21 Rachel Barry Hydro-Eakly 
 

~College 

    May 7 Lauren Slagell Oklahoma Christian 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Prayer Requests  

For our church family 

o That the community may see Christ’s joy in us 

o Those who are journeying through losses, hardships, and sickness. 

o Edwin/Melissa Detweiler family; recent adoption of John Harvey 

o Reggie/Angel Miller family ~Transitioning to OK from Guatemala 

in June 

o Health Concerns 

▪ Roy Martin home from hospital & Carol ~Kevin Martin’s 

parents 

▪ Richard Waters  

▪ Dorothy Slagell  

▪ Keith Miller ~strength and speech  

▪ Norma Shantz  

▪ Mim Mast  

o Beulah Switzer ~Residing at Maple Lawn Manor 

o Pastor Jeff /Dana & family  

o Elders & families  

o Schools & colleges wrapping up the year 
 

In our community     

o Unity among believers 

o South Central Mennonite Conference leadership 

o Our local, state, and national leaders 

▪ US Senators James Inhofe and James Lankford 

▪ US Representative Frank Lucas. 

▪ OK Senator Darcy Jech 

▪ OK Representative Anthony Moore  

o Health concerns 

▪ Tony Graham (friend of Mike & Loretta Propps) 

▪ Dixie Yoder  

▪ Buffie Exinia 

▪ John Kliewer continued healing and strength 

▪ Kristi Frymire Spaeth 

▪ Janet Kauffman (Sister of Warren and Michael Slagell) 

o Local Ministries: 1st Choice Pregnancy Center, Hope is Alive, 

Habitat for Humanity, Weatherford Food & Resource Center, 

Arapaho Jail ministry,  Agape Health Clinic, Branch 15,  Etc Shop 

 

Around the world 

~Serving in the US. 

o Corey/Brooke Makeever -STUMO 

o Oklahoma  MDS  

~Serving other countries. 

o Reggie/Angel Miller and family   

o Rolly/Robyn Walter and family  

o Kiran Paul & Lakshmi  

o Global Disciples 

                

       Pleasant View Mennonite Church 
                April 25, 2021 

    Attendance last Sunday 161 

 
 

                   

 
       

     Welcome and Announcements:  Pastor Jeff 

   

     Call to Worship: Delvin Mast 

 

  “I Know That My Redeemer Liveth” MH #565 

  “Come, Thou Fount” MH #310 

 

       Scripture: Psalm 66:1-7; 16-20  

             Read by the Edwin Detweiler Family 

 

       Congregational Prayer in Song 

 

       Songs of Praise 

 

       Sermon: “Out of the Ordinary, Into Extraordinary”  

                                                                     Pastor Jeff 

 

       Missions Moment: Amani Community Church  

                                                                    Daryl Mast 

 

   "Spirit of God" 
 

 

    
 

 

  


